OWLS Meeting
Oct. 9, 2012

7:00 pm/RCES Library
Present: Brenda Henry, Drew Lankas, Kathy Davis-Vrbas

Treasurer’s Report: $1,144.39

Old Business: Brenda reported on projects that the committee had worked on during the year.

1. Tim Colgan and Deitrich Kastens, Scout Leaders and Scout Troop built wren houses and put them up on Phase I of Nature Trail. Kathy reported that the scouts checked the houses this fall and observed the houses had nests. Steve Finley donated the lumber for the houses. 
2. Last spring, JH students primed, and painted the inside of the Observation Tower. Several high school students and Girl Scouts assisted in scraping the old paint off during the Work Day on April 16. 
3. On the Work Day, several Boy Scouts, committee members and community volunteers including USD #105 students cleared the weed barrier of dried grass. Wilda Werner took photos and recorded the number and type of shrubs planted. The NRCS donated weed barrier stakes that were used to pin down more barrier to prevent weed growth between the shrubs. 
4. Diahonia Olson completed the sign for Highway 25; and several JH students put sealer on the sign. Several JH students made 2 stepping stones with animal tracks. 

5. Brenda and Wilbur placed a composite board over the top of the hand railing on the tower to prevent splinters; and stabilized the railing.

6. Wilda and Brenda transplanted several butterfly milkweed plants on Phase I. Several plants were placed at the north and south entrance; and on the west side of the wetland near the south end of Phase I.
New Business:

Brenda reported that the OWLS Kit in the elementary library was being used by the Girl Scouts. The Girl Scout Leader asked about the OWLS Brochures. Drew will deliver several brochures to the Atwood Country Club; Kathy will deliver to City Hall, the museum, public library, and Mizer Milling. Brenda will make sure brochures are placed in the OWLS kits in both school libraries. 
Brenda said Betty Hafer had donated 2 bird houses that Arlie Hafer had made. Kathy suggested that she contact Nick Bowles about putting up the houses with his scouts. It was decided that a photo and thank you note would be sent to Betty. 
Brenda will contact Clarence about marking the location for the sign; then, water the area, so post holes can be dug. Kathy suggested several possible people to help put up the sign: Tim & Joey McFee, Drew Lankas, Cameron Colgan, and Dalton Enfield. The goal is to get the sign up before the ground freezes. Photos of Diahonia with the sign; and the group putting up the sign as suggested. 

Spring Projects: placement of the stepping stones, clean area around shrubs and put down more weed barrier
Possible Projects: plant small plots of crops and/or wildflowers to attract wildlife; wildlife guzzler; Phase II and Phase III signs and possible projects
There was discussion of wildlife seen along the nature trail. During the early part of summer cliff swallows made nests under graffiti bridge. Brenda saw deer, turkeys, coyotes, red fox, pheasants, geese, skunk and other wildlife along Phase II during the summer. 

The meeting was adjourned. The committee will meet again in early spring to plan a work day and 2013 projects.
Brenda Henry
